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CULBERSON COUNTY GROUNDWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
ON APPLICATION FOR A NON-HISTORIC USE PRODUCTION PERMIT(S) (NO. NHUPP-011)  

 
Notice is hereby given that on Friday, July 12, 2024, commencing at two o’clock (2:00 p.m.) [all times are C.D.T.], the 
Culberson County Groundwater Conservation District (“District”) will conduct a public hearing and possibly take action on 
the following pending application, which has been deemed administratively complete: 
 
(1) Application by Wylie View Ranch., for a Non-Historic Use Production Permit (“NHUPP”), assigned No. NHUPP-011, 
which would authorize the applicant to produce groundwater in the District from the Wildhorse Flat Aquifer within the 
West Texas Bolsons aquifer system in the amount of 1,120.0 acre-feet annually for irrigation use, and 320.0 acre-feet 
annually for industrial use, with a total groundwater diversion being 1,480 acre-feet annually. 
 
The General Manager of the District, Haley Davis (“General Manager”), has prepared a draft NHUPP for No. NHUPP-011, 
and this draft permit is available for public inspection on the District’s website.  For inspection of the General Manager’s 
proposed permit for this application in hard copy, please contact Haley Davis at (432) 283-1548. 
 
The District will conduct a PUBLIC HEARING pursuant to its authority under Chapter 8816 of the Texas Special District 
Local Laws Code, Chapter 36 of the Texas Water Code, and the District’s Rules to consider action on No. NHUPP-011 
(Wylie View Ranch.), and to provide interested members of the public an opportunity to appear and provide oral or written 
comments to the District regarding the proposed permits. The public hearing will be at the following location at the indicated 
date and time: 
 
Location:    Culberson County Groundwater Conservation District Office 
   1300 West Broadway, Van Horn, Texas 
 
Date and Time:  July 12, 2024, at two o’clock (2:00 p.m.) 
  

The General Manager will make a recommendation relating to the District Board’s consideration of action on the 
application for No. NHUPP-011: 

1) No. NHUPP-011 by Wylie View Ranch to allow for 800 acre-feet of water annually to be used for irrigation 
use, 360 acre-feet of water annually to be used for industrial use, with total groundwater diversion 1,160 acre-
feet of water annually. 
 

Applicant(s) and affected persons may request a contested case hearing on the application, No. NHUPP-011, by 
submitting such a request in writing to the District no later than 2:00 p.m. on July 7, 2024.   
 
Persons with disabilities who plan to attend the district hearing and who may need auxiliary aids or services, such as 
interpreters for persons who are deaf or hearing impaired, readers, large print, or braille, are requested to contact Haley 
Davis, General Manager, at (432) 283-1548, at least five (5) work days prior to the meeting so that appropriate arrangements 
can be made.  Persons who desire the assistance of an interpreter in conjunction with their oral presentation at this meeting 
are also requested to contact Haley Davis at least five (5) days prior to the meeting so that appropriate arrangements can be 
made. 


